
CHARLES P. PHILLIPS, C.L.U. 
270 PEACHTREE STREET, N. W. 

ATLANTA 3, GA. 

September 7, 1966 

The Honorable Ivan Allen 
Mayor of Atlanta 
Georgia 

Sir: 

Just a note to compliment you on your 
courage, tact and understanding in the 
handling of Atlanta's unfortunate inci­
dent yesterday. Without your leadership, 
this situation possibly could have been 
even worse. 

It is gratifying indeed to a private 
citizen like myself to see a man of your 
caJ.iber i n the Mayor's Office. 

V~ OJ.lrS, 

R~ager 
Metropolitan Life 
Campany 
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